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! 4.4  Communications - Melvin Klassen.     Mel told the meeting that there is still 
work to be done refreshing the UVRA website and that volunteers are needed to help.

! 4.5  Membership - Zulette Gordon.   Zulette told the meeting that the transfer of 
membership information to the UVic centralized file-servers, which is necessary for 
ready access, is not yet complete.  She reported that our current membership stands at 
636 of which 510 are life or honorary members and the remaining 126 are annual 
members.

! 4.6  Social Events - Jane Milliken.      Jane reported that she felt it had been a 
successful year culminating in an extremely interesting tour of the CRD watershed.   
She noted that she will be stepping down from the Board this year and encouraged 
other members to get involved with the organization of the much-appreciated events.

! 4.7  Elder Academy - David Docherty was unable to attend the AGM    Members 
raised questions concerning the future relationship of the Elder Academy with the 
University.   This issue will be brought forward for discussion when the Memorandum of 
Understanding is discussed with the University Administration.

! 4.8  Masterminds Lectures - Geri van Gyn was unable to attend the AGM and 
was represented by Lois Holizki.     Lois reported that there were issues with both venue 
and scheduling of the lecture series and efforts were being to overcome these.   Geri 
van Gyn will be stepping down as organizer of these lectures but the planning for the 
coming year is already in place.    Board member, Beverly Timmons has agreed to 
become chair of this committee. 

! 4.9  Newsletter - Lois Holitzi - Lois offered her thanks to Mel Klassen for his 
assistance and support during the year.   She noted the need for photographs, articles, 
and assistance with proof-reading.

! 4.10  UVRA Office.   Peter Liddell reported that Lou Schmidt and Sandra 
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! 4.12  University Club.   David Leeming, the UVRA’S representative on the board 
of the University Club, noted that the UVRA Christmas buffet lunch had been held at the 
Club.   He informed the meeting that the Club Board would be considering the UVRA  
Board’s proposal that UVRA members be granted a free one-year associate 
membership in the University Club.
Members discussed the fact that there appear to be reciprocal relationships between 
the UVic University Club and other similar clubs in the city.   The two mentioned were 
the Victoria Yacht Club and the Union Club.   Enquiries will be made to ascertained if 
there are other such arrangements.
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b) Honorary Member - A person is appointed as an Honorary Member on the 
recommendation of the Executive Board and the approval of the membership in 
recognition of exceptional service to the UVic Retirees Association or to the 
University of Victoria.   On approval by the membership the person becomes an 
Honorary Member in good standing of the UVic Retirees Association.

c) Associate Member - Employees of other universities and of University of Victoria 
affiliated institutions, organizations and entities who have reached pensionable age 
(55+) and who are officially retired or are planning to retire in the near future from that 
institution are eligible to apply to become Associate Members of the Association.   On 
acceptance by the Association’s Membership Committee and on payment of the 
required Associate Membership dues, an eligible person becomes and Associate 
Member in good standing of the UVic Retirees Association.   The number of 
Associate Members shall not exceed fifteen percent (15%) of the total number of 
Members entitled to vote.

d) Spousal Members - The spouse of a Full Member, Associate Member or Honorary 
Member who has reached pensionable age (55+) is eligible to apply to become a 
Spousal Member of the Association.   On application to the Association’s Membership  
Committee that person becomes a Spousal Member in good standing of the UVic 
Retirees Association.   Spousal Members are not required to pay dues, are not 
entitled to vote and do not have direct access to any other benefits.   If a spouse 
wishes to be entitled to vote, he or she may apply to become an Associate Member 
or a Full Member, if eligible.   Spouses of deceased Full, Honorary or Associate 
Members who have reached pensionable age (55+) are eligible to apply to become 
Associate Members with the same term category (may assume Lifetime membership 
or assume Annual membership with related membership dues) as the deceased 
member.

!
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6.   Nominating Committee  -  Barbara Whittington for David Docherty

! It was noted that there are two Board positions to be filled.   Sandra Rifat and 
Grant Hughes were nominated from the floor.

Motion:  That the list of names provided by the Nominating Committee, plus the names 
of Sandra Rifat and Grant Hughes, be accepted to serve as members of the UVRA 
Board for 2016/17 .

! ! ! Whittington/Neufeldt! ! ! ! Approved

7.   New Business    Memorandum of Understanding.   The proposal for the 
Memorandum of Understanding to be negotiated with the University was circulated 
for information and discussion.   Questions were raised as to the extent the UVRA 
would wish to be a unit of the University - would the benefits exceed the negative 
outcomes?   Peter said that it was the Board’s intention to form a committee and to 
seek further member-input before going into negotiations with the University.

! !
! Peter thanked members for attending the meeting.

8.   Motion to Adjourn
! That the 23rd Annual General Meeting of the UVRA be adjourned.

! ! ! Gordon/Morris! ! ! ! ! Approved.

!    
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